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MT BULLER STAKEHOLDER CONSULTATIVE COMMITTEE (SCC) 

MEETING #4 – 11 June 2025 

 

The following topics were discussed at the June meeting of the Mt Buller Stakeholder Consultative 

Committee. 

Mt Buller Discussion Points 

Mt Buller Update 
The Boggy Creek dam is at 30% capacity due to low inflows and snowmaking demands, with a 

decision from Goulburn-Murry Water on the additional water extraction license hoped for by the end 

of winter. The village had a positive opening weekend with new and returning staff performing well. 

Parking adjustments are being considered for safety, and chain compliance remains an issue. A 

seasonal 40 km/h speed limit will be applied in July & August to Mt Buller Rd above Boggy Corner to 

balance safety and convenience. 

Discussion on facilities for disabled Snowsports participants 
Mt Buller is perceived to have the least accessible facilities for disabled Snowsports participants. 
Stakeholders proposed improvements such as a dedicated drop-off zone, ramps, quiet spaces, and 
secure storage for mobility aids. A coordinated strategy with Disabled WinterSport Australia (DWA) is 
needed, and the group committed to developing a formal plan. 
 
Priority Projects 
A high-level project pipeline document was shared, covering five key areas: new attractions (e.g. zip 
line, Alpine Coaster), improved public facilities (toilets, EV charging, parking), cost reduction (solar 
power), infrastructure renewal (Mirimbah entry, Corn Hill Road), and actions from the Integrated 
Water Management Plan (IWMP) and Climate Change adaptation strategies.  
 
Code Blue Day Procedures 
The committee discussed the Code Blue day document. Suggestions included better coordination 
with community channels, using WhatsApp for alerts, and utilising the Mansfield Shire social media. 
Overall, the document was well-received and will remain a living document, updated through real-
world use and stakeholder input. 
 
ARV Discussion Points 
 
Service Charge Strategy  
This strategy outlines a framework for calculating and applying charges across resorts and is a key 
component of ARV’s long term financial plan.  Stakeholders are invited to submit feedback by 4 July, 
with financial modelling to follow. 
 
Long-Term Financial Plan 
A document was shared with the committee outlining the interconnected steps feeding into the plan 
and the 2026 budget. This includes the asset management strategy, services review and service 
charge strategy, which have all been developed with stakeholder engagement. 
 
The next meeting of the Mt Buller Stakeholder Consultative Committee will be 20 August 2025 


